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Dear Parents and Carers, 

PTA News 

The summer’s events are starting to come together now. 

Look out for the email when we come back after half 
term about the Father’s Day present room, which will 
run on Thursday, 13th June over lunchtime. This is a great 
opportunity to get a lovely gift for Father’s Day. 

FenHil Festival and Summer Fayre plans are well 
underway, but, as ever, we need your support.  

Last year, we had a face painter for the FenHil Festival 
and for the Summer Fayre (dates below) and it would be 
great if someone could help us with this again. You don’t 
need to be able to create full, perfect faces, just be able 
to decorate a cheek for every child who wants it. Please 
get in touch if this is something you could do. 

There will be more information on the Summer Fayre 
coming after half term. It’s a huge event for us, and so 
any offers of help are greatly appreciated. In the 
meantime, we’re making our usual requests for 
donations after half term: 

 Please sort out any unwanted teddies for the 
Teddy Tombola. (These don’t have to be 
new, but should be clean.) 

 Maybe donate a bottle of wine for the Water 
or Wine game stall (please leave bottles at 
the school office) 

 And… Tombola Week is coming back! 
Between Monday 17th and Friday 21st June, 
we’ll be collecting tombola prizes in return 
for house points and prizes. 

The theme for the Tombola is “Summer”. Prizes do need 
to be new items, but don’t have to cost the earth. Some 
ideas include: fishing nets, ice lolly sets, crabbing set, 
water pistols, bucket & spade, sun cream, picnic blanket, 
sunglasses, hats, novelty ice cube trays, twirly straws, 
travel games, windmills or chimes, garden games,  

 

Frisbees, bubble guns or children’s gardening things. 
Anything as long as it is suitable for children!  

The PTA meets next on Monday, 3rd June at 7 pm at 
school. Please join us if you can help with any of the 
term’s events, or drop Becky a line at 
fhpspta@gmail.com for more details about how to get 
involved on the day. 

Have a lovely half term break. 

Diary dates: 

 Father’s Day present room: Thursday, 13th June, 
over lunchtime 

 FenHil Festival: Friday, 21st June, Infants: 3.30–
4.30 pm; Juniors: 5.00–6.00 pm 

 Summer Fayre: Friday 5th July, 6.00–8.00 pm 

Science Update 

On Friday 7th June we will be holding our ‘Science Day’ 

with a range of fun activities going on throughout the 

day on the theme ‘Journeys’. These will result in two 

sharing assemblies where parents are invited to come 

and see what learning has been taking place. Mrs 

Sumner, our Science lead has also emailed out a list of 

fun activities to try at home this half term, these have 

been carefully considered to be able to fit in around busy 

family life so please do take a look.  

School Football 

Over & In will be continuing to run a school football team 

after school on Mondays (3.20 – 4.20pm) for the last half 

term of the school year for children who wish to take 

part in training and fixtures. They strive to arrange two 

fixtures during the 6 week block of training session 

which will run from June 10th - July 15th. You have 

received a separate letter for how to sign up to be a part 

of this free club. All Key Stage 2 children welcome. This 

is in addition to the Thursday after school club so please 

continue to sign up via the Over & In website.  
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Guitar 

Our resident guitar teacher, Mr Cory, may have some 
available slots for the forthcoming school term (from 
September). If your child is interested in learning the 
guitar, please contact Mr Cory via email 
at jimmypagefans@hotmail.com with your 
child’s name, parent/guardian name, school name, class 
name, lesson duration requirements (15min - £8.25 per 
session or 30min - £16.50 per session), home telephone 
number & mobile phone number. Please note that if you 
have already joined a waiting list, then your child will be 
the first to be offered lessons. 
 

Parking 

I find myself, once again having to talk to parents and 

carers about parking. Inconsiderate parking this week 

meant that bins have not been collected and would 

result in any emergency vehicle not being able to get to 

the school or surrounding properties. Please use the 

church car park or consider walking or biking to school 

in this lovely weather. The PTA and Grants committee 

are now looking into getting funding for new bike racks 

after some useful parental feedback. This would mean 

that there would be more capacity for children to leave 

their bikes at school in a safe place.  

 

 

 

I wish you all a wonderful half term with your families, 

Kind regards, 

Claire Worth, Headteacher 
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